
By email 

14th February 2018. 

Re: Public Accounts Committee Meeting Monday the 5th of February 2018 

Dear Nick, 

Thank you for the opportunity to give evidence to the PAC inquiry on procurement. I mentioned that I 
would provide further information to the committee both on the example of the Portland metro 
procurement  ( presentation attached) and my Future Generations Framework which although 
developed for infrastructure programmes I think could provide a useful basis for revisions to the 
Procurement Policy statement and the community benefits toolkit. 

I also wanted to clarify further the answer I gave to Lee Waters regarding use of my powers to ensure 
that there is no confusion. In the work that I am undertaking with the National Procurement Service, 
Value Wales and pilot local authorities I am using my powers under section 19 of the Act. 

Lee, I believe was specifically referring to section 20 powers of review. It is worth noting that reviews 
are intended to provide insight to me and to help the public body improve the way in which they look at 
the long term impact of what they do and safeguard the ability of future generations to meet their 
needs. Use of this power. Use of this power remains open to me, for example, should it become 
apparent that the Government and others are not following advice I have provide under section 19.  

As I mentioned at the committee I am engaged in further dialogue with the Cabinet Secretary for 
Finance in terms of the issues which need to be resolved from the perspective of the Future Generations 
Act.  I met with him and his officials this week to follow up the concerns I had expressed in writing that 
the policy frameworks for procurement which include the Welsh Procurement Policy Statement and the 
Community Benefits toolkit had not been updated to reflect the requirements of the Wellbeing of 
Future Generations Act.  As you know the Government have indicated that they are reviewing the 
approach to procurement and I have made it clear that this must include work to reflect the Act as a 
matter of urgency.   I am continuing to engage with the Government on this and am also keen to assess 
the report from PAC when it comes as from the evidence sessions I have seen I believe that it will 
certainly assist in clarifying the broader range of issues which need to be addressed.  

Y Pwyllgor Cyfrifon Cyhoeddus / Public Accounts Committee 
PAC(5)-07-18 PTN1 



 

 

 
As I told the committee, I am open to using section 20 powers if progress is not made. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

 
 

Trimet Information 
 
Information on the Orange Line’s sustainability programme: 

https://trimet.org/history/orangeline/library/sustainability.htm 
 
Further information on their work: https://trimet.org/history/orangeline/library/index.htm 
 

Future Generations Framework: 

https://futuregenerations.wales/documents/future-generations-framework/ 
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